October 24, 1947

MEMORANDUM FOR DIRECTOR, MILITARY APPLICATIONS DIVISION

FROM: Roy B. Snapp, Acting Secretary

SUBJECT: Commission Action, October 24, 1947

- 1. The Atomic Energy Commission at a meeting Friday, October 24, 1947 considered the report from the Director of Military Applications, entitled "Armed Forces Participation in Proof Testing Operations of Atomic Weapons". The Commission: (a) Instructed the Director, Military Applications, and the Acting General Counsel to revise the draft reply to the Joint Chiefs of Staff in that paper in accordance with the suggestions made at the meeting; (b) Approved dispatch of the revised reply without further reference to the Commission; and (c) Approved the dispatch of the letters to the Secretary for National Defense and the Secretary of the Treasury.
- 2. Commission action—was forwarded for implementation. The Office of the Director of the Budget has been informally notified of the Commission approval of the two budgetary letters.

BEST COPY AVAILABLE

Roy B. Snapp Acting Secretary

RESmappaker

REPOSITORY NARA - College Park

COLLECTION RG 326 46-51 Secretary

BOX No. 109 (NN3-326-93-007)

FOLDER 471.6 (4-21-47)

Sandstone Vol. 1

128

NDQ 7/22/48

10-24-47